
 The 1950 State Championship Football 
team held a 60th reunion of team members on 
November 5th, 2010 at Midway Point restaurant 
in Dallas. More than a dozen players attended 
the event. It was a chance to get together and 
recall some of the memories from that team. 
The 1950 team is the last DISD school to win a 
State Championship recognized by the UIL.
 In the decade of the 1940’s Sunset was a 
powerhouse in football, winning or sharing 
eight district titles and making the state finals 
in ‘42 & ‘49.
 The prospects weren’t looking good early 
in the 1950 season as Sunset’s record stood 
at 2-2. But the Bisons proceeded to reel off 
seven straight wins, including the clincher over 
Houston Reagan at old Dal-Hi Stadium. 
 John Marshall, who was the fullback on the 
team said “At the end of 1950 our team could 
have beaten any team in Texas.”

 The Bisons were famous for running Coach 
Byron Rhome’s “single wing, double wing 
& spinning T offense.” But the secret to the 
Bison’s success may have been their no-huddle 
offense. Fred Skidmore was the quarterback, 
who had been reading books supplied by an 
assistant coach, wanted to add plays. There 
wasn’t time though. The Bisons center, the late 
Ivan Greenhaw, suggested they blow off the 
huddle and call plays under center, and always 
snap on two. The players didn’t even tell the 
coach what they were planning.
 When Coach Rhome saw it in action, 
he called a timeout and waved over his 
quarterback. “What are you doing?” asked 
the coach. Skidmore argued that the other 
team couldn’t stop it. He must have made a 
good case because the no-huddle remained. 
Skidmore paid for it though. He had to run laps, 
during the game.
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This newsletter is prepared 
and printed courtesy of 
Curry Printing in Euless, 
Texas. Sincere thanks 
to Cody Curry (‘67) and 
Larry Curry (‘70) for their 
generous support.

going
GREEN

Due to the current economic climate and in an effort to give back to 
Sunset, we would like to announce, “We are Going Green.” If you have 

an e-mail address listed in our database but don’t currently receive the 
newsletter by e-mail this will be the last issue you will receive by mail. 
You will receive all future issues by e-mail.
If you have an e-mail address, you will continue to receive the 
newsletter, but by e-mail. If you have an e-mail address but don’t 
have it listed in our database, please contact us before our next 
issue, which should be out in November or December.
We would like to apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. 
Our goal will always be to give as much of your donations back to 

Sunset as possible. We are asking of your help in this effort. Our email 
address is sunsetbisons@gmail.com



Ivan Greenhaw
AWARD

Patient Safety Champion 
Sandy Holdcraft in the 
Laboratory where she 
works as the hospital’s 
Haemovigilance Specialist 
at Children’s Medical 
Center in Dallas,one of 
only a handful who holds 
this position in the United 
States. As the specialist, 
Holdcraft ensures the 
safety of patients who 
receive approximately 
15,000 blood component 
transfusions per year and 
the optimal use of blood 
products at Children’s. 

She is also responsible for the overall safety of patients who 
receive nearly 300 tissue transplants per year. 
 Sandy Holdcraft named as Patient Safety Champion. 
Sandy Holdcraft, RN, is first and foremost an advocate for 
patients and has been her entire career at Children’s, which 
spans some 25 years. Today, she advocates for patient safety 
as it relates to blood transfusions and tissue transplants.
 For her contributions to patient safety, Holdcraft was 
named the Patient Safety Champion for the fourth quarter of 
2010 at a ceremony in her honor March 8th. 
 Said Holdcraft: “Our culture of safety must never cease 
to improve. It must be consistent and sustained from every 
corner of Children’s and by all who work here. We must 
hold ourselves accountable for speaking up when we feel 
something could be done a safer way, when we differ with 
a colleague about an issue that should be investigated 
more to make sure all is safe and strive always to look for 
ways to improve education techniques that support the 
safest practices.”
 And she does a superb job of both. She promotes 
patient safety by using her strong relationships throughout 
the organization to discover potential problems and 
proactively address them through targeted educational 
efforts and performance improvements. 
 “Her consistently high degree of timeliness, 
comprehensiveness and professionalism with regard 
to patient safety issues are impeccably addressed and 
documented,” says her supervisor, Jim Adams, senior 
director of Lab Operations.
Congratulations to Sandy Holdcraft, SHS Class of ‘68.

The 4th annual Ivan Greenhaw 
award was presented at the 
awards ceremony on Friday 
May 20, 2011 in the auditorium 
at Sunset High School. Ivan 
Greenhaw was a 1951 graduate 
of SHS a standout athlete during 
his years there. The award is 

presented annually to the SHS top senior student scholar athlete. 
This year Don Martin ‘52 gave $500 and Don Minnis ‘47 gave 
$1,000 to start a permanent scholarship fund. Pictured here with 
the trophy is the 2011 recipient Brianna Soto with her family and 
Ivan’s wife, Margie Minnis Greenhaw ‘54. Brianna was awarded a 
$500 scholarship. 
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Sandy Holdcraft, Haemovigilance 
Specialist, SHS Class of 1968

Alumni in the News:
Sandy Holdcraft ‘68 Alumni 

Association
2010 Grants

The Sunset Alumni Association awarded its 2010 grants on 
October 28th at the annual assembly in the school auditorium. 
The following departments received grants:

 $250 for Counseling Center (Workbooks)
 $250 for Counseling Center (Self esteem materials)
 $250 for Creative Arts Club
 $250 for Group Counseling (DART Bus passes)
 $250 for Group Counseling (books)
 $250 for Group Counseling (WalMart gift cards)
 $250 for Advanced Placement Program
 $250 for Counseling Department 
   (Postage for ACT/ SAT packets)
 $250 for Math Club (Laser Printer)
 $250 for Math Club (t-shirts)
 $250 for Career and Technology Department
 $250 for Vocational Adjustment Class 
 $250 for Debate Program 
 $250 for Peace Makers
 $250 for KOM Mentoring program
 $250 for Cheerleading  Program
 $250 for Cross Country Program
 $250 for Volleyball Program 
 $250 for  Stampede newspaper
 $250 for Boys Soccer
 $250 for P.E. Department

A total of $5,250 was awarded this year. Since the Association 
began in 2000 they have awarded over $40,000 in grants to 
various departments at SHS. Our sincere thanks go to the SHS 
Alumni whose contributions make these grants possible.
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Class Websites and Websites of Interest
 Sunset High School Alumni www.sunsetalumni.com

 Classes of ‘38-’46 www.sunset.drkinslow.com

 Class of ‘50 www.bisons1950.org

 Classes of ‘56 www.sunsetspirit1956.com

 Classes of ‘57-’58 www.theherd.net

 Class of ‘59 www.sunsetbisons59.com

 Class of ‘60 www.bisons60.net

 Class of ‘63 www.sunsetbison63.com

 Class of ‘64 www.sunset64.com

 Class of ‘65 www.sunset65.org

 Class of ‘68 www.sunsetbisonclassof68.org

 Class of ‘69 www.sunsetclassof69.com

 Class of ‘70 https://sites.google.com/site/sunsetbison/1970

 Class of ‘71 www.sunsetclassof71.com

 Class of ‘89 (link through Alumni Assn. web site)

 Sunset Foundation www.sunsetfoundation.org

 Oakcliff Tribune www.oakcliffonline.com

Have we missed your class web site? Tell Webmaster at sunsetbisons@gmail.com Facebook is a registered trademark of Facebook, Inc.

If you’re on Facebook, check out 
Sunset Alumni Association’s new 
Facebook group. Just type Sunset 
in the search box in the upper right 
hand corner. That will bring up a list 
of suggested groups, one of which 
is for our association. You can also 
get to it by clicking on the Facebook 
button on our website’s homepage. 
We will use this to send out news and 
activities regarding Sunset and our 
association. We recently uploaded 
photos from our 2009 Homecoming. 
We’ll continue to list news and 
announcements on Facebook and 
our website.

 The Alumni Board of Directors would 
like to announce a new project that they 
have started at the school. It is called 
Equipped to Succeed Project, or ESP 
for short. This project is being chaired 
by Alumni Board member Dixie Thomas 
Laney ‘66. 

 Under the program, Dixie will work 
closely with teachers and counselors at 
the school to provide necessities to the 
students such as basic personal care 
products, clothing, school supplies,etc.
Here is an outline of how the program 
will work:
• Dixie will be the liaison with the school 
to determine the most critical needs for 
the students.
• Twice a month, an e-mail will be 
sent to all the Class contacts of items 
needed. Items needed will also be listed 
on the alumni website.
• There will be a designated person 
at the school to receive the articles 
donated. The items received will 
determine which department will 
receive them. 

 Dixie also would like everyone to 
know that we will also accept monetary 
donations. This can be done by mailing 
your check to the Alumni post office 
box, or by the PayPal feature on the 
Alumni website. Please make sure to 
designate all donations as being for 
the ESP project. All donations are tax 
deductible. She also asks that an e-mail 
be sent to her at dtlaneysunset@yahoo.
com to notify us of the physical articles 
donated, which will be verified, for 
the purpose of providing a tax receipt 
letter. The P.O. box address is: P.O. box 
225276,Dallas,Texas 75222-5276. The 
website address is 
www.sunsetalumni.com .

 Being good is commendable,
    but only when it is combined with doing good is it useful. 
              ~Author Unknown



Who’s Keepin’ Up With Your Class?
Contact information provided here is for the use of Sunset Alumni only in communicating with class representatives.  Class 
Contacts are asked to refer fundraising requests to the Alumni Association Board for determination as to the appropriate 
response. For corrections to info shown below, contact Doris Murphy at dlmurphy5@sbcglobal.net

 1935 Cornelia Chancellor Spencer roberts847@aol.com (214) 339-9671
 1936 Evelyn Holtzeuser Richardson  (972) 438-8113
 1937 Glenn Simmons gsimmons@arclp.net (817) 261-5110
 1938-46 Roy Kinslow (‘42) rkinslow@flash.net (972) 661-1941
 1943-46 Clay Scott jscottatty@sbcglobal.net (214) 358-0341
 1947 Glenn Wamble glennwamble@yahoo.com (214) 796-6327
 1948 Jeanne Granberry Scott jscottatty@sbcglobal.net (214) 526-2754
 1948 Dan Waddle  (512) 250-5662
 1949 F. Clark Williams cwwms@tx.rr.com (817) 477-1597
 1950 Denese Arnold Hinde deneseh@tx.rr.com 
 1951-52 Sandra Young Julien sj34ok@aol.com (972) 709-7832
 1953 Yvonne James Fritz YJFritz@aol.com (972) 235-1718
 1954 Thad Woodruff woodrufftj@aol.com  
 1955 James Rutledge jamesmaryrut@yahoo.com (214) 520-3500
 1956 Ron Harris Ronald.l.harris@tx.rr.com (972) 224-8762
 1957 Nancy Pierce Barber hotdot57@hotmail.com (214) 333-4230
 1958 Edward Cullum Ed.cullum@tx.rr.com (972) 881-9169
 1959 Becky Burden Kauffman beckykauffman@hotmail.com (972) 938-8170
 1960 Derwood Winfree bisons1960@yahoo.com (972) 235-2669
 1961 Raylene Wright Gadberry rae13gad@hotmail.com  
 1962 Judy (Terry) Hanson hansonjats@sbcglobal.net (817) 516-9356
 1963 Margaret Evans Bradley sunsetbison1963@yahoo.com 
 1964 Mary Ashworth Phillips map@bevo-tech.com (817) 366-6667 
 1965 Rita Harden rita.harden@denbury.com 
 1966 Jack Miller jack@mgroupinc.net (214) 707-1334
 1967 Cindy Grigis Miller cindy.mgroupinc@net 
 1968 Anna Lyle Barclay annabarclay@hotmail.com (972) 291-8465
 1968 Mike Conway m_conway1@yahoo.com (972) 754-2947 
 1969  Jack McClure jackrockport@gmail.com (832) 721-6554
 1970 Doris Murphy dlmurphy5@sbcglobal.net  
 1971 Bill Vansyckle pi.van@hotmail.com (972) 470-3595
 1972 Steve Holleman 7xchamps@cox.net (918) 272-9287
 1973 Garry Risinger grisinger@farmersagent.com (903) 873-4333
 1974 Rita Ray Clemons  (972) 222-3688
 1974 Bruce Nance brucenance@sbcglobal.net (972) 647-2121
 1975 Steven Morris smorris.7@netzero.net (903) 288-7670
 1976 Greg Powell gregpowell@beckgroup.com 
 1977 Beth Morgan Whitaker beth.whitaker@fmr.com (214) 941-5018
 1978 Debbie Boone boonegrp@earthlink.net (214) 358-3328
 1979 Cyndi Gregory Lucky cyndi.lucky@yahoo.com 
 1981 Kimmerie Ellis kimmerie63@yahoo.com  
 1982 Pat Kelly pkelly6@gmail.com (817) 274-8686
 1984 Linda Renteria Ali ali@buz.net (972) 248-1622
 1985 Laura Walsh bison85@aol.com (972) 969-4080
 1986 Diane Ybarra Meza dimeza68@sbcgolbal.net (972) 740-1480
 1987 Patty Arellano psarellano_24@yahoo.com (972) 571-0037
 1988 Leticia Trevino Moto sunsetbisons88@aol.com 
 1989 Carol Acosta Hernandez joe/carol777@aol.com (214) 770-2470
 1990 Rebecca Salas Garza beckylu6923@sbcglobal.net 
 1991 Vicky Vargas Raynoso 
 1994 Daisy Gonzales dgonzales76@yahoo.com (972) 245-6398
 1997 Sandra Guerrero / Priscilla Navarro shsbison1997@aol.com 
 1999 Joseph Contreras josephgc1@aol.com (214) 734-2351 
 2000 Luis Vargas sunsetbison2000@gmail.com or luvars@hotmail.com (469) 222-1634
 2000 Cristina Ibarra cristina.ibarra@uta.edu (469) 386-0101
 2000 Iris Lozano shakiris82@hotmail.com (214) 397-5224 
 2003 Priscilla DeLaPaz cilladlp@yahoo.com 
 2005 Priscilla Cabrera cabera_priscilla@att.net (214) 998-6761
 2009 Yanella Montoya yanelamnt@yahoo.com (214) 339-5514
 2009 Veronica Rios vrios@hotmail.com (214) 339-3751
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In Memoriam
Following are the names of Alumni whose deaths occurred since our last newsletter, or of whose 

death we were made aware since the last newsletter. If the graduation year is not known, it is shown 
as “est.” If any reader knows correct dates, please contact the Editor at jbsb24@sbcglobal.net.

They will not grow old, as we who are left grow old...
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn...And at the setting of the sun, and in the morning…

We shall remember them.

Our sympathy and caring are extended to the families of these Sunset alumni.

Alice Hertha Lynch 1929
Glenn W. Shackelford 1930
Dorothy Blanche Sheridan 1932
Durward Wright 1933
Ida Mae (Merrifield) Sample 1933
Claribel Louise (Speer) Cooke 1934
Hollis Rodney Cooke 1934
William Horace “Bill” Roberts 1934
Eleanor (Owens) Crannell 1934
K.B. Crannell,Jr. 1934
James Frances Macphearson 1934
Naomi Lurlyn (January) Fleming 1935
Anna Mary (Wright) Wilson 1935
Wilma Marie (Cooke) Wright 1936
Maude Esther (McDonald) Suggs 1936
Ellen (Chapman) Stout 1936
Glenn Marcus Brooks 1937
Edward Francis Brown 1937
Rosemary (Mcphearson) Perkins 1937
Richard F. Phillips 1937
Ralph Douglas Churchill 1937
Charles L. Morrison 1938
Mary Estell (Sheridan) Sampsell 1938
Shirley (Moore) Cook 1938
Hudson Coleman Lockett, Jr. 1938
Jane Oliphant 1938
Frank Karl Munster, Jr. 1938
Martha Ann (Reynolds) Thomas 1939
Charles Busbee 1939
Velma Elizabeth (Hall) Sikes 1939
Katherine Mae Green 1939
Jean (Gregg) Cox 1940
Bebi (Douglass) Adams 1940
Reba Katherine (Shelton) Walker 1940
Chester A. Adams 1940
Mittie Jane (Wyatt) Mullins 1941
Laura (Goodnight) Poor 1942
Louise (Ferguson) McKnight 1942
Betty L. Bradley 1943
Martha (Mann) Kemble 1943
Robert Elton Titus 1943
Doris (Moore) McVey Moore 1943
Richard Miller 1943
Frances Jean (Stephenson) Hutchins 1943
Cecilia (Reitz) Young 1943
Jo Ann (Stokes) Stubbs 1944

Fisher Wells Brown, Jr. 1945
Helen Parry (Pruyn) Finklea 1945
Dr. Horace Andrew DeFord,Sr. 1945
Norma Fay (Brown) Conine 1946
Mary Lou Row 1946
James W. Marshall,Jr. 1946
William Sanders Barnhill 1946
Carl G. King 1946
Priscilla (Moseley) Boren 1946
Gara (Gray) Norris 1947
Margaret Ann (Gregston) Carter 1947
Rheda (Fisch) Levy 1947
Marjorie Ruth (Davis) Kemp 1947
Frederick R. Cole 1947
James R. Jones, Jr. 1947
Richard A. Ingels 1948
Glenn McGuire 1948
Spencer Cone Relyea 1949
Joseph Eugene Smith 1949
Bobbie Jean (Van Sickle) Nicholson 1949
Dr. Russell Dill 1950
Roy Newman 1950
Gaye L. (Brown) Daughtery 1951
Gail Schatzman 1951
Shirley (Wright) Dean 1951
Scotty Mooneyham 1951
Elizabeth Ann (Eddins) Metcalf 1952
Gene Lindsey 1953
George Halbert Bason 1953
Michael Dennis Weston 1953
Howard Kidwell 1953
Larry Lawing 1954
Ann (Greenhaw) Lawing 1954
Frankie Sue Anderson 1954
Elaine Tennant 1954
Tom Stonestreet 1954
Jack Crowder 1954
James Edwin McDowell 1954
Jerry Ray Zapata 1955
Leila Carol (Elam) Cleveland 1958
Robert Claude Cooke 1958
Roy James Lohden 1958
Thomas Armistead Blanton 1959
William D. “Bill” Taylor 1959
Sandra (Wright) Weizenblut 1959
Sandra Wilson 1959

James W. Singleton,III 1960
Alicia (Roy) Ballinger-Huddleston 1961
Angel Dodd 1961
David Ray Fivash 1961
James Marvin Francis 1961
Patricia Ann (Maloney) Schwartz 1961
Johnnie Lynn (McElhannon) Long 1961
Jimmy Nash 1961
Donald Lee Stillwell 1961
Diane Thompson 1961
Ernest Patton Davidson 1962
Thomas Jesse Rowe 1962
Paul Edward Winkelmann 1962
Michael Gene Burns 1962
George Kenneth Reed 1962
Loretta (Harvey) Stewart 1962
Alan “Kent” Jones 1962
James W. Kerr 1964
Anne Elizabeth Walraven 1964
Penny (Peters) Wilson 1964
Jim Reading 1964
Rebecca Ann (Young) Clinton 1966
Buddy Lentz 1967
Howard Francis Burr 1967
Sharlene Lucia (Lancione) Gilbert 1967
Sharon Ann (Owen) Robinson 1967
Ron DeFate 1969
JoGayle (Dillon) Howard 1969
Valerie Elaine (Williams) Adkins 1969
Jerry Don Parker 1970
James Christopher Ranson 1970
Jim Price Hindman, Jr. 1970
Rhonda (Robertson) Cavness 1971
Laura (Crockett) Slattery 1974
William (Bill) Hardy 1976
Robyn (Freeman) Abel 1976
Carla (Douglas) Salik 1978
Mark Laster 1978
Andy DeLeon 1983
April Roberts 1984
Mireya Soto 2005
Livia (Gaston) Shelton Bumpas unknown
Robert McClain unknown
Don Cain unknown
Earl D. Moore unknown
Joann Wooten unknown



Reunion News... Bison News...
The Class of 1950 have held 2 luncheon meetings so 
far in 2011, on January 22nd & March 26th, both at El 
Fenix restaurant near downtown Dallas. Their annual 
picnic was held on June 4th, 2011 at the Doaks. For more 
information, visit their website at www.bisons1950.org 

The Class of 1961 will be holding their 50th Reunion 
on October 28 & 29, 2011 at the Hilton at DFW lakes in 
Grapevine,Texas. There will be a meet & greet on the 
28th and a golf tournament and dinner on the 29th. For 
more information please contact Raylene Wright Gadberry 
at rae13gad@hotmail.com 

The Class of 1969 will be holding their 60th birthday 
party on June 11, 2011 at the Embassy Suites 
Hotel at 13131 N. Central Expressway in Dallas. For 
more information please visit their website at www.
sunsetclassof69.com 

The Class of 1970 held their 2011 Spring luncheon on 
March 19th at Café Brazil on Bishop street in Oak Cliff. 
They held their Bison Summer Dinner on June 11, 2011 at 
Gloria’s restaurant at 600 N. Bishop in Oak Cliff. For more 
information, please visit their website at 
https://sites.google.com/site/sunsetbison1970/ 

The Class of 1971 recently held a 5 night cruise with 
stops in Cozumel & Progresso, Mexico as part of their 
40th Reunion activities. They will be holding the rest 
of their Reunion activities from Friday September 30 - 
Sunday October 2, 2011. For more information on their 
Reunion activities, please visit their website at 
www.sunsetclassof71.com 

The ‘75 & ‘76 classes will hold a reunion on Saturday 
September 17, 2011. For more information, please visit 
the reunion facebook page at http://www.facebook.com/
pages/sunset-75-76-reunion//195224930511546 or if 
you are a ‘75 or ‘76 alumni and would like to be included 
in future e-mail updates, please send an e-mail to 
sunset75.76reunion@gmail.com 

The 3rd annual Sunset Alumni all classes Summer 
reunion was held on Saturday July 23, 2011 at the Texas 
Tux restaurant and bar in Duncanville.

The Sunset High School Concert Band & Jazz 
Ensemble held their annual Spring concert on May 
10th, 2011 at the auditorium at the school.

Sunset High School’s Debate team participated in 
the Novice Championship, winning multiple places at 
W.T. White High School on September 11, 2010. The 
Debate team teacher, Michelle Read was featured in 
Rostrum magazine’s April 2011 issue for her success 
and accomplishments. Ms. Read was further honored 
as Sunset High School’s Teacher of the Year for the 
2010-2011 school year.

The Sunset High School Academic Decathalon 
team won the District competition at James Madison 
High School on December 12, 2010. The team won by 
placing first overall and winning within the 5A division.

The Sunset High School Band held their annual 
awards banquet on May 13, 2011 at the Hilton Garden 
Inn in Duncanville. Several awards were given out and 
the 2011-2012 student leaders were also announced.

Sunset High School officials report that Sunset had 
more freshman pass the 1st semester of the 2010-
2011 school year (90 %) than any other High School 
in DISD. Congratulations to all the staff and to all the 
freshman for all their hard work in accomplishing this.

The Sunset Varsity Cheerleading team won 1st 
place in the Six Flags Cheer Power Competition at Six 
Flags over Texas on April 30th, 2011.

The 2011 Sunset Seniors held their senior prom 
on Saturday April 9, 2011 at the Hyatt Regency Hotel 
in Dallas. They held their commencement exercises 
on Saturday May 28, 2011 at Moody Coliseum on the 
SMU campus in Dallas. 

CoRReCtIon
In the Fall 2010 Alumni newsletter there were two errors we 
would like to correct. First, on the front page in the lead article 
the Alumnus name in that article was misspelled. It was listed as 
Gamron. It should have been listed as Damron.
Secondly, there was an alumnus incorrectly listed on the “In 
Memoriam” page. The name was Roger Wayne Sanford. Mr. Sanford 
is in fact not deceased. We apologize for any inconvenience these 
items may have caused.
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“Annie” on Broadway Musical

Sunset Alumni Association Contribution
/Alumni Address or Phone Update

Your contributions are our ONLY financial support and are 501 (c)(3) Tax Deductible

Annual Membership Contribution (check one)

Contributions are for January 1st to December 31st

 _____ Single Membership 

 _____ Couple Membership 

 _____ Century Club Membership* $100.00

* Century Club Contribution is $100.00 or more for the current year

_____ I do not wish to contribute at this time, but please add my name 

to the Sunset Alumni database for our alumni records.

FOR MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL ONLY: (Circle One) Member information …….. SAME ……… CHANGED 

Name: First: ________________________ Maiden/Middle: ______________________ Last: _______________________________

Year of Graduation: __________________ Phone Number: ( _________ ) ______________________________________________

Address: ______________________________________________ City: ______________________ State: ______ Zip: __________

Email Address _____________________________________@___________________________ Email Newsletter: ___ Yes ___ No

Spouse Name: ___________________SHS Grad? ___ Yes ___ No If Yes, Year? _______ Maiden Name:___________________

For those who wish to make a contribution to the Alumni Association,
 the link is posted on our website at www.sunsetalumni.com

Make checks payable to Sunset Alumni Association (Please do not send cash)

Mail to: Sunset Alumni Association, P O Box 225276, Dallas TX 75222-5276

The Sunset High School choir held a 

performance of “Annie” the Broadway 

musical on April 21st & 22nd, 2011 in the 

auditorium at the school. Annie was played 

by Laura Hilton and “Daddy” Warbucks 

was played by Toby Renteria. The chorus 

included Quintanilla Middle School choir, 

Rosemont Elementary music program and 

the Lida Hooe music program. The Sunset 

High School choir is lead by Mr. John 

Sarver and the Orchestra was lead by 

Ms. Rametria Smith. 

Sunset Choir performing “Annie” the Broadway Musical

SHSAA 
now has 
Paypal



POSTMASTER: RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

We’re on the Web!
Check us out at

www.sunsetalumni.com

Is it time to make your contribution for 2011?
The Alumni Association thanks you!

Sunset High School Alumni Association
P.O. Box 225276
Dallas, TX 75222-5276
Supporting Sunset Students is Our Mission
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 Your Alumni Association Board hopes to make this an 
informative newsletter that will present you with items of 
interest relating to Sunset past, and also news about current-day 
Sunset. Our goal is to help today’s students, while remembering 
that we who went before them laid the foundation upon which 
their education is being built.
 We welcome letters from alumni. Tell us about your years at 
Sunset, or your memories of the school or of Oak Cliff. Letters 
or articles may be edited to meet space limitations, and excerpts 
may be used. 
 Your privacy is important to us. We will not publish phone 
numbers, addresses, or e-mail addresses without permission.
 We consider all membership information proprietary, and will 
not release it to any outside organization or individual.
 Your continued financial support is needed and much 
appreciated by the Alumni Association, students, and faculty of 
Sunset High School.

Editorial Policy... Century Club Yearly Contributors
Donors since last issue 

Sincere thanks are expressed to the newest members of the 
Century Club. These members made contributions of $100 or 
more to the Alumni Association since the publication of the last 
newsletter. All gifts, no matter the size, are greatly appreciated by 
the students benefiting from your generosity.

Mile Dunn 1960

Lynn DeWitt x 2 1950

Stephany Pitt White 1968

Joey Whitney x 2 1991

Joe Whitney 1967

Charles &  
Sylvia Ann Doyle 1956 & 1959

Ruby Neal Kerr 1944

Don January 1947

Mitch Womble 1964

Bruce Nance 1974

Nan Suggs Nance 1974

Sam Huggins, M.D. 

Jerry Boyd 1976

Danny Smith 1974

Zachariah E. Coombes 1959

John R. Warden 1967

Charles D.  
& Grace Nuel Ledford 1958 & 1959

Jean Ann Park Remley 1959

Jeffrey Michael Chastain 1959

Randal Brown 1958

Charles B.  
& Helen Morton 1948 & 1948


